PTO MEETING MINUTES

Monday, February 5, 2018

Present: Tabitha Braddock, Melissa Williams, Adrienne Trent, KeriAnn Turk, Kelli Cordis, Mary Demore, Cristina Vigne, Bill Nutter, April Penny, Emma Reynolds, Eric Super, Susan Christman, Doris Berk, Mrs. Humphrey.

- **I. Motion to Approve Minutes**: January 2018 Minutes approved: 1st = Melissa Williams, 2nd = Mary Demore. February 2018 Minutes approved: 1st: = Melissa Williams, 2nd = KeriAnn Turk.
- **II. Treasurer's Report**: Total: \$14,320.48. Adrienne Trent will create a new subaccount for the Technology Fund. As all money goes into the General Fund, we will need to vote on the amount to go into the Technology Fund. Tabitha Braddock asked that a motion be made to put current money from fundraisers into the current Technology sub account. 1st = Melissa Wiliams, 2nd = Keriann Turk

III. Old Business:

Juice N Java: Donated \$125 from Roosevelt Night Out.

Color Run: \$2,234.00 raised but no receipts have been submitted to date. These funds will go into the Technology Fund. A discussion was held about an incident where a parent volunteer may have given a female student a bag of color who stated that she dropped the bag in the restroom and the color spilled. The restroom had to be shut down to be cleaned. Mrs. Humphrey stated that she does not want to add more work for the custodian(s) and would like to work together to make sure this doesn't happen in the future. Adrienne Trent stated that she would like the parent volunteer mentioned above to confirm that he did indeed give the female student the color. Cristina Vigne stated that she wants to make sure that the Minutes will be written objectively regarding this incident and noted how easy it would be to "be nice and give a child a packet of color. KeriAnn Turk suggested that all color in the prize packets needs to stay at home. Mrs. Humphrey stated that she will always seek teacher input for all events as they impact their day.

Teacher Appreciation: Cristina Vigne handed out "tickets" to invite those present to the next Teacher Appreciation committee Meeting on Monday, February 12,2018.

IV. New Business:

Mr. Nutter: January was "not good." There was only \$0.15 in Coke Rewards. March 1, 2018, is the next collection date and we need to promote this program soon. Emma Reynolds posted this program in the bulletin at First United Methodist church. Mr. Nutter gave Mrs. Humphrey a list of things that Roosevelt could get via this program.

Guardian of the Gals: February 9, 2018, 6:00 – 8:00 pm. Mary Demore and Adrienne Trent got food donated from six (6) different restaurants.

Guardian of the Guys: March 9,201,8,6:00 - 8:00pm. A venue has not been set to date. Suggestions include (1) Golf n Gator @ \$10/per person and (2) Shore Lanes \$10/per person. Mrs. Humphrey stated that the suggestion of a Nerf Gun Party will not be approved nor will anything involving toy guns as students are not allowed to bring toy guns to school. KeriAnn Turk will set up a committee meeting and Melissa Williams will put it on Roosevelt's Facebook page.

Planet Smoothie: February 17, 2018. KeriAnn Turk emailed Planet Smoothie for the donations for September and October, 2017.

Roosevelt Night Out: Slow-N-Low on February 20, 2018, from 5:00pm - Close (does not include alcohol).

Pool Party: May 4, 2018, from 3:00pm - 5:30pm. Tabitha Braddock confirmed this date and time. Emma Reynolds and April Penny will co-chair this event. Eileen Hanneman will give them her folder of notes from previous years.

Date Changes: Mrs. Humphrey stated that Field Day will now be on May18,2018, and the Recognition Program will take place on May 17,2018.

Incident at Fun Town: It was noted that a parent fell at Fun Town and broke her leg. BPS Risk Management is looking into this situation. Adrienne Trent noted that this is why PTO has insurance. Mrs. Humphrey stated that she will screen all information disseminated for all events to make sure it says "Roosevelt PTO" and not "Roosevelt."

PTO Website Renewal: The PTO website will be up for renewal soon. It costs \$60.00 for a random domain name and 5120.00 to keep Roosevelt PTO domain name. After a discussion, Tabitha Braddock asked that a motion be made to pay the \$120.00 to keep our current domain name. 1't = Mary Demore, 2nd = Cristina Vigne. Tabitha Braddock has been updating the website and agreed to continue doing so.

V. Plavground: Production rescheduled to weekend of March 3, 20L8. Susan Christman showed everyone present before and after pictures of the building with a "Learning Factory" where robots manufacture hearts and gems which show all of the character traits at Roosevelt. David Rothman, (the artist) will make sunflower leaves out of the children's handprints. Cocoa Beach Fire Fighters Charitable Foundation is going to pay for this project.

Meeting adjourned. Next meeting = Monday, March 5, 2018.